## REPORT OF THE NAP EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION VICE PRESIDENT

## September, 2023 to September, 2024

It has been this member's pleasure to have served in the position of NAP Educational Foundation Vice President from September 2023 to September 2024. According to the bylaws, the Vice President also serves as the Contributor Committee Chairman.

Since September, 2023, this member has been serving NAP Educational Foundation in the following ways:

- ✓ Assisted the NAP Educational Foundation President in any capacity requested by the president.
- ✓ Participated in all meetings of the NAP Educational Foundation Board of Trustees.
- ✓ Prepared proposed amendments to the NAP Educational Foundation Bylaws and Standing Rules and updated versions of each document when appropriate. The updated versions are shared with each trustee.
- ✓ Served as the 2024 Trustee Election Nominating Committee Chair.
- ✓ Between September, 2023 and September, 2024 this member sent a letter to every NAP member who had contributed \$50.00 or more to the NAP Educational Foundation. That letter thanked the member for their contribution and informed them of how far they were from the next level of educational foundation membership.
- ✓ Updated and maintained the NAPEF Life Contributor List.

Nancy Sylvester

Your Vice-President thanks you for the opportunity to serve the NAP Educational Foundation in their mission to promote continued educational opportunities and youth involvement in the parliamentary profession.